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THURSDAY, JULY 29, 1988 CONTINUED 

vendor and to place the item on the Monday, August 1, 1988 BOCC agenda for Board 

action if the necessary documents have arrived at that time. 

Bales requested Board permission for Purchasing to obtain quotes for golf 

maintenance equipment for South Lakes Golf Course if the agreement from Oklahoma 

Turf and Irrigation, Inc., has not been received by Hasselman's office. The 

Board directed this item is to be placed on the Monday BOCC agenda for Board 

action if it becomes necessary. 

Cleveland requested that the Board proceed with the sale of the John 

Tomblin Health Center located at @828 West Slst Street. Motion by Harris, 

seconded by Rice, authorizing Hasselman to prepare the appropriate documents 

declaring it as surplus property. Upon roll call, Selph, yes; Rice, yes; 

Harris, yes. Motion carried. 

Radzinski with the City-County Health Department was present to discuss his 

report on used tire management. He stated that the disposal of these tires are 

creating a real problem and that while the problems are not insurmountable, they 

are costly. The Health inspectors took a quick survey and found 52 different 

stockpiles of tires around Tulsa County, mostly in the northern section. 

Radzinski added that the above-ground storage of whole tires creates not only 

costly cleanup problems, but they are also a potential health and fire hazard. 

He requested that the Board guide this subject through the proper channels to 

try to seek legislation to handle this problem. The Board agreed to assist in 

any way possible and Rice will address the subject at the County Commissioners 

Association meetings. 

Bales submitted a proposal from Pepsi-Cola Bottling Co. of Tulsa to install 

new scoreboards for the six (6) baseball fields at O'Brien Park. The proposal 

contained three options that could be used to obtain the scoreboards. Bales 

recommended option three which consists of the following: (1) six boards year 

one, (2) installation Tulsa County Park Department and/or Baseball Association, 

(3) sponsor I.D. Pepsi or Dr. Perpper w/co-sponsor, (4) cost of scoreboards; 

Pepsi-Cola Company with co-sponsor contribution. Chairman directed Bales to 

work out the details and bring back to the board. 

Terry Young addressed the Board on the Tulsa Economic Development 

Corporation (TEDC) proposal. Young asked the Board to consider a contract 

between TEDC and the Tulsa County Industrial Authority (TCIA) which would allow 

TEDC to administer the TCIA program. Following discussion it was the consensus 

of the Board that more time is needed to study the material presented by Young. 

Hasselman presented requests for information from the Environmental 

Protection Agency (EPA) 104 (e) letter regarding Tulsa county and Compass 

landfill site. Hasselman submitted a draft of his responses to the EPA for 

Board review. Hasselman's report included information supplies by Ray Jordan, 


